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New Governing Board Members Sworn In

The December 12, 2012, Governing Board meeting was 
full of energy and excitement as the District conducted 

ceremonies to recognize the two newly-elected members. 
Friends, family and elected officials attended this meeting 
to celebrate the occasion and congratulate the new board 
members on their election to a four-year term. Vicki Gordon 
replaced Tomi Van de Brooke, and Greg Enholm replaced 
Robert Calone, representing Wards 2 and 5, respectively.
Vicki Gordon was born and raised in the East Bay and is a 
Diablo Valley College alumna. She graduated from California 
State University East Bay (CSUEB) with a B.S. in Business 
Administration, and later returned to CSUEB for her teaching 
credential and has taught in both the Pittsburg Unified School 
District and Martinez Unified School District (MUSD). She 
was elected to the MUSD Governing Board in 1997 and 
served for over 15 years.
Ms. Gordon has worked as a community volunteer raising 
money for libraries, music, sports and classroom technology. 
She has also partnered with Martinez community leaders to 
help keep classroom sizes small, and bring green technology 
and innovative programs to school sites. Ms. Gordon is looking 
forward to the new challenge of working in higher education, 
forging closer ties between K-12 districts and community col-
leges, and making efficient use of the taxpayers’ money.
Vicki’s family has a long tradition of supporting education in 
the county. Her father-in-law, the late George R. Gordon, was 
one of the founders of the Contra Costa Community College 
District. Vicki’s mother, Brenda Byers, was a MUSD teacher and administer for 30 years. Vicki and 
her husband, Scott, have two children; Laura and Steven.
Greg Enholm has been a homeowner in East Contra Costa County since 1996. His community 
involvement includes representing non-Concord residents on the Concord Naval Weapons Station 
reuse planning committee, and serving on the Ambrose Recreation and Park District Board. He con-
tinues his appointment as District 5 County Library Commissioner, and as a member of the Contra 
Costa County Democratic Central Committee.
Mr. Enholm has worked as a financial economist for the Wisconsin utility regulatory commission, a secu-
rities analyst at Merrill Lynch Mortgage Capital, Inc., and was a vice president at Salomon Brothers in the 
stock research department where he advised institutional investors worldwide on electric utility stocks.
Mr. Enholm established his own financial advisory firm and published two books on utility financial 
and regulatory issues. Greg has been a high school math teacher in both public and private schools, 
and received a California Clear Single Subject (Mathematics) Credential from CSUEB. He also taught 
math at Heald College and is now a professor at DeVry University.
Greg earned a bachelor’s degree in business administration and a master’s degree in economics from 
the University of Florida in 1974 and 1975.

Highlights:
New Governing Board 
Members Sworn In

Six District Employees 
Receive DUG SHINE Award

District Welcomes New 
Employee

December 2012 Board 
Reports

Contra Costa 
Community College 
District
500 Court Street
Martinez, CA 94553
The News
CCCCD Employee 
newsletter

District publications 
are posted online at 
www.4cd.net/crpa/
the_news/

Your comments 
and suggestions are 
welcome. E-mail the 
Communications and 
Community Relations 
Office at info@4cd.edu.

4CD Fan Page
Become a Fan 
Now!

Antioch City Council member Gary Agopian (left) 
administers the oath of office to newly elected 
Governing Board member Greg Enholm (right).

Contra Costa County Supervisor Candace 
Andersen (left) administers the oath of office to 
newly elected Governing Board member Vicki C. 
Gordon (right).
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Six District Employees Receive DUG SHINE Award

The Datatel Users’ Group (DUG) recognized six District employees with their 2012 SHINE award 
for their valuable volunteer time and energy to the organization. The award recognizes their efforts 

to serve, help, involve, nurture and energize the organization.
•	 Daniel Abbott (DO) – presented several sessions at 3CDUG conferences, presented at the 

national DUG conference, served on the Student and I.T. track teams for the 2012 DUG national 
conference.

•	 Robin Armour (LMC) – presented at 3CDUG conferences, presented at the national DUG 
conference, and served on the Student track team for the 2012 national DUG conference.

•	 Ken Blaney (DO) – presented several sessions at 3CDUG conferences and presented at the 
national DUG conference.

•	 Nina Eusebio (DO) – presented several sessions at 3CDUG conferences and served on the 
3CDUG Board.

•	 Beth Hauscarriague (DVC) – presented at 3CDUG conferences, presented at the national DUG 
conference, and served on the Student track team for the 2012 national DUG conference.

•	 Fred Tahan (DO) – presented several sessions at 3CDUG conferences and several at the national 
DUG conference.

DUG is a professional association of members from higher education institutions that utilize Datatel 
products and services. For more information on DUG, visit their website at http://dug.datatel.com.

District Welcomes New Employee

Please welcome the following new employee who was approved by the Governing 
Board in December

Location Name Title

LMC Nicole Almassey Administrative Assistant
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Cabinet Highlights
There were no Cabinet meetings held in December 2012.

The Contra Costa Community College District, founded in 1948 and governed by a publicly 
elected five-member board, is one of the largest multi-college community college districts in 

California.The mission of the District is to attract and transform students and communities by 
providing accessible, innovative and outstanding higher education learning opportunities  

and support services.
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